September 17th, 2015
Mason Harwell

1191 Carnoustie Ct
Myrtle Beach, SC, 29575

lamesharwell@socasteehighschool.net

843-798-9146
The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Office of the Governor

1205 Pendleton Street

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear Governor Haley

As a voting resident of South Carolina, | have a proposal to consider sharing with you. |
think cars or trucks with any kind of muffler that makes the sounds from the throttle a lot
louder should become illegal in South Carolina. It can make it harder for the driver behind them
to see due to exhaust from the muffler. | am aware that in the driver’s education booklet it
states that someone cannot modify their vehicle with anything that will change the
performance or appearance of the vehicle, yet people still use mufflers. Please consider this
proposal to be addressed. Thank you for your time.

Sincerely,

MPHEN HoruBK

Mason Harwell



